
November 10, 2015 

Tuesday, November 10, 2015 the Jasper County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at 9:30 

a.m. with Supervisors Carpenter, Brock & Stevenson present and accounted for; Chairman Carpenter 

presiding. 

Motion by Stevenson, seconded by Brock to amend the agenda to include the quote opening for the 

cement project at the Jasper County Courthouse West entrance. 

YEA: BROCK, STEVENSON, CARPENTER 

Iowa Department of Human Services Business Manager, Irene Holzwarth introduced herself to the 

Board of Supervisors. Holzwarth’s involvement in the local DHS office will include hiring and business 

operations. 

Sanitarian Kevin Lueters presented to the Supervisors a construction evaluation resolution relating to 

the construction confinement feeding operation structures. Only counties that have adopted a construction 

evaluation resolution can submit to the DNR an adopted recommendation to approve or disapprove a 

construction permit application for a proposed confinement feeding operation structure. 

Motion by Brock, seconded by Stevenson to adopt Resolution 15-47 approving construction 

evaluation procedures for confinement feeding operation structures. 

YEA: STEVENSON, BROCK, CARPENTER 

Bob O’Brien Thunder Nights president was before the Board to request the use of the Courthouse 

lawn for 2016 Thunder Nights events. 

Motion by Stevenson, seconded by Brock to approve the use of the Courthouse lawn for the Thunder 

Nights events that begin in May and run through September of 2016. 

YEA: BROCK, STEVENSON, CARPENTER 

Landowner Kathy Holdefer, a Jasper County landowner, a representative of Iowa Citizens for 

Community Improvement and others appeared before the Board of Supervisors to voice their concerns over 

the proposed Bakken pipeline that would run though Jasper County and to ask that the Supervisors adopt a 

resolution opposing the oil pipeline project. Representatives of Laborers International and the International 

Union of Operating Engineers Local 234 asked the Board not to adopt the resolution.  

The proposed resolution opposing the Bakken Pipeline Project died for a lack of a motion.      

Motion by Stevenson, seconded by Brock to approve Board of Supervisors minutes for November 3, 

2015. 

YEA: BROCK, STEVENSON, CARPENTER 

No new information was available concerning the Jasper County Care Facility demolition project. 

Motion by Stevenson, seconded by Brock to appoint Jerry Gunderson to the Veteran’s Affairs Board, 

replacing Randy Wagner. Gunderson’s term runs through 06/30/2016. 

YEA: BROCK, STEVENSON, CARPENTER 



Buildings and Grounds Director Adam Sparks present three quotes to the Supervisors for the cement 

project at the Jasper County Courthouse West entrance and they are as follows: 

Carl Peters    $56,357 

Tricrete Construction  $27,892 

Caliber Concrete   $36,428 

Motion by Stevenson, seconded by Brock to approve the quote from Tricrete Construction for the 

amount of $27,892 to do the Courthouse West Entrance project. 

YEA: CARPENTER, BROCK, STEVENSON 

Motion by Brock, seconded by Stevenson to adjourn the Tuesday, November 10, 2015 meeting of the 

Jasper County Board of Supervisors. 

YEA: BROCK, STEVENSON, CARPENTER 

 

______________________________________  _____________________________________ 
    Dennis K. Parrott, Auditor       Denny Carpenter, Chairman  

   

 

 

 


